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exception to both elevators used in 
buildings and to all air compressors. 
If such was the intention appropriate 
and unambiguous language could 
have been readily employed. ' The 
legislature could have used the con
junctive instead of the disjunctive, 
or could have said "or except any air 
compressor." The use of the word 
"any" is significant. If it was the in
tention to exempt all air compres
sors, instead of to regulate the oper
ation of any such compressor, the 
legislature could have said "and air 
compressors." 

Accordingly, it is our opinion that 
any person who operates any air 
compressor operated by any power, 
except in emergencies, as provided in 
Section 2728, R. C. M. 1921, without 
first obtaining the license required by 
Sections 2731-2732, R. C. M. 1921, is 
guilty of a misdemeanor and upon 
conviction thereof should be pun
ished as provided by Section 2736, 
R. C. M. 1921. 

Opinion No. 64. 

County Commissioners-Poor
Budget--Poor Fund. 

HELD: While it is the duty of the 
county commissioners to take care of 
the poor, they are limited in their ex
penditures for that purpose to the 
funds which may be available from 
the maximum six mill levy and the 
$2.00 per capita tax as authorized by 
Section 4465, as amended; provided, 
however, that in an emergency they 
may issue warrants as authorized by 
Section 6 of Chapter 148, Laws of 
1929, although such warrants may be 
in excess of the budget which may 
be based upon the maximum levy. 

March 22, 1935. 
Mr. George F. Higgins 
County Attorney 
Missoula, Montana 

You have submitted the following: 
"The county commissioners of 

Missoula County, in creating the 
county budget for the fiscal year 
1934-35, made a levy of six (6) mills 
for the care of the county poor in 
accordance with Section 4465, Re
vised Codes of Montana, 1921, as fi
nally amended by Chapter 100, Laws 
of 1931, Subdivision 5. * * * The 

above mentioned levy will return ap
proximately $71,134.00 * * *. 

"The entire county poor budget as 
of the first of March, 1935, had ap
proximately $4,500.00 remaining. The 
above agencies have been collectively 
costing the county on an average of 
over $9,000.00 per month, therefore 
the cost of maintaining said agen
cies for the balance of the fiscal 
year will be approximately the sum 
of $30,000.00. 

"The county commissioners main
tain that it is mandatory upon the 
county to care for the poor through 
the above mentioned agencies and 
have asked me to write your office 
for an opinion in regard to the fol
lowing matter. 

"Is it possible for the county com
missioners to incur the sufficient 
emergency warrant indebtedness to 
cover the sum needed for this pur
pose?" 

Section 6, Chapter 148, Laws of 
1929, provides for emergency expen
ditures by the issuance of emergency 
warrants drawn against the fund or 
funds properly chargeable with such 
expenditures. The facts and the proc 
cedure authorizing such emergency 
expenditures are set out therein. It 
is provided in the third paragraph of 
this section that if there shall not be 
sufficient money available in the fund 
chargeable with such expenditures, 
such warrants may be registered and 
draw interest in the manner provided 
for other county warrants. Paragraph 
4 provides: "* * "' the county com
missioners shall include in their tax 
levies a levy for each fund sufficient 
to raise an amount equal to the total 
amount of such warrants, if there 
be any, remaining unpaid at the close 
of such preceding fiscal year because 
of insufficient money in such fund to 
pay the same; provided, however, that 
no levy shall be made for any fund in 
excess of the levy authorized by law 
to be made therefor; and provided 
further, that the board of county 
commissioners may submit the ques
tion of funding such emergency war
rants at an election, as provided by 
law, and if at any such election the 
issuing of such funding bonds be au
thorized it shall not then be necessary 
for any levy to be made for the pur
pose of paying such emergency war
rants." 
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Section 4631, R. C. M. 1921, pro
vides: "The board is authorized to 
transfer all surplus moneys that may 
be on hand in any of the several coun
ty funds, except the school fund, to 
such fund or funds as they may deem 
for the best interest of the county,. or 
to appropriate said surplus moneys to 
the payment of the outstanding in
debtedness of the county; but no 
moneys belonging to the school fund 
must be taken therefrom except for 
school purposes." 

This office, in an opinion given by 
Attorney General Foot, Volume 13, 
Opinions of the Attorney General, 
page 257, held that Section 4631, su
pra, was not repealed by the budget 
act, Chapter 148, supra. With this 
opinion we are inclined to agree. 

It is my opinion that while it is the 
duty of the county commissioners to 
take care of the poor, they are limited 
in their expenditures for that purpose 
to the funds which may be available 
from the maximum .six mill levy and 
the $2.00 per capita tax as authorized 
by said Section 4465, as amended; 
. provided, however, in an emergency 
they may issue warrants as author
ized by Section 6, Chapter 148, supra, 
although such warrants may be in 
excess of the budget, which may be 
based upon the maximum levy. These 
warrants may be paid (1) by a levy 
the following year, provided it is not 
in excess of the levy authorized by 
law to be made therefor; or, (2) by 
funding bonds as provided by said 
Section 6 above quoted; or (3) by 
transfer of funds, if there is a surplus 
in any of the other county funds, as 
provided' by Section 4631, R. C. M. 
1921. 

Opinion No. 65. 

Constables-Offices and Officers 
-Salary. 

HELD: Chapter 152, Laws of 1935, 
amending Sec. 4932, R. C. M. 1921, 
by providing for the payment of sal
aries to constables in townships hav
ing a population of 12,000 or more, 
does not apply to incumbent con
stables who were elected or appointed 
prior to the passage and approval of 
the Act, and will not apply to such 
constables until their present term ex
pires. 

March 22, 1935. 
Mr. J. P. Freeman 
Deputy County Attorney 
Great Falls, Montana 

I have your letter of .March 18, 
asking if, in our opinion, Chapter 152, 
Laws of Montana, 1935, applies to a 
con table who was elected to office at 
the general election held last Novem
ber. 

Chapter 152, supra, which became 
law on March 13, when it was ap
proved by the Governor, is entitled: 
"An Act to Amend Section 4932 of 
the Revised Codes of the State of 
Montana, 1921, to Allow Constables 
Salaries in Certain Townships." Sec
tion 4932, R. C. M. 1921 is amended 
by said Act by adding thereto the 
following provision: "That constables 
in townships having a population of 
twelve thousand (12,000). people and 
not exceeding twenty thousand (20,-
000) people, shall each receive a sal
ary of $900.00 per annum, payable 
monthly from the county treasury. 
Constables in townships having a pop
ulation of more than twenty thousand 
(20,000) people shall each receive a 
salary of $1,500.00 per annum, pay
able monthly from the county treas
ury, and constables in such townships 
where the population is twelve thou
sand (12,000) people and not more 
than thirty-five thousand (35,000) peo
ple shall receive no other fees for civil 
suits or criminal actions except mile
age in the performance of their du
ties. Any such fees received by the 
constables shall be turned over to the 
County Treasurer." 

Section 31 of Article V of the Con
stitution of the State of Montana, de
clares that "except as otherwise pro
vided in this constitution, no law 
shall extend the term of any public 
officer, or increase or diminish his 
salary or emolument after his elec
tion or appointment." (See State ex 
reI. Jackson v. Porter, 57 Mont. 343, 
188 Pac. 375; Broadwater v. Kendig, 
80 Mont. 515, 261 Pac. 264; Throop on 
Public Officers, Section 443.) 

The office of constable was created 
by legislative enactment (Section 
4726, R. C. M. 1921) and while some 
courts have held that a constitutional 
inhibition such as the one we are here 
considering, applies only to those of
fices which are created by the con-
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